
                             S P E C I A L 

 

                       Grand Junction, Colorado 

 

                            August 19, 1968 

 

ROLL CALL 

 

In accordance with the ordinances of the City of Grand Junction 

and special notice having been served on each member of the 

Council, a Special Meeting was held in the Civic Auditorium at 

the City Hall at 7:30 p.m. on August 19, 1968.  Council members 

present and answering roll call were: R. B. Evans, Stanley R. 

Anderson, Herbert M. Wright, and President R. r. Youngerman.  

Councilmen Harry 0. Colescott and Ray A. Meacham, and City 

Attorney Ashby were absent.  Also present were City Manager 

Richard N. Gray and City Clerk Helen C. Tomlinson.  Also present 

were City Engineer Davis Hickman, Civil Engineer Emery White, 

Finance Director William Manchester, Office Supervisor William  

Reeves, Utilities Superintendent Al Wing and Plant Operators Dave 

Franklin and James Vancil. 

 

METRO SEWER - WATER POLLUTION CONTROL - REPORT BY H.D.R. ON FOUR 

PROPOSED PLANS FOR SEWER PLANTS 

 

Messrs. William Bredar and Karl Henrichsen from Henningson, 

Durham and Richardson, Consulting Engineers, were present and 

told those present about the plans they have formulated for waste 

disposal and water pollution control for the City.  They have 

tentatively considered four plans, so the Council may consider 

which one it prefers. 

 

Plan No. 1 would enlarge and remodel both the Westside and 

Southside plants, and would cost about $1,714,100.  Deducting the 

$514,200 grant which would be Federal Aid, the City would have to 

pay $1,200,000. 

 

Plan No. 2 would abandon the Southside plant and enlarge the 

Westside plant and build the South Intercepter Sewer line.  This 

cost would be $1,523,550 for the City and $649,900 for Federal 

Aid, or a total cost of $2,173,450.  There is also an option on 

phasing the construction of the South Intercepter sewer. 

 

Plan No. 3 would abandon both of the present sewage disposal 

plants and construct a new plant near 24 1/2 Road; build the 

Force Main and pumping station, and build the southside 

intercepter sewer.  This plan would cost $2,417,820 for the City, 

$1,022,730 for Federal Aid for a total of $3,440,650.  There is 

allowed the amount of $31,500 for land and easements. 

 

Plan No. 4  This would be the original plan presented some months 

ago and would be built at or near 23 Road at a cost of 

$3,994,340. 



 

Mr. Bredar showed aerial photos of the proposed plants and 

explained the manner of treating the sewage at each plant.  He 

stated that the State Health Department asks that the City have 

its new facilities ready for operation by Jan. 1, 1971, and that 

in order to accomplish this, the Council will have to make 

decisions and move right along. 

 

The Council will study all four plans and decide which will be 

the best system, economically and politically.  The first three 

proposed plans would serve an area of 39 square miles and the 

fourth plan, an area of 55 square miles, and would accommodate a 

population estimated for the 39 square mile area up to at least 

1980. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

President Youngerman declared the meeting adjourned. 

 

 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 


